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Introduction

1
This report summarises progress against your 2000/2001 audit plan as at June 2001. The plan covers the work programmed to take place during 2001, relating to the financial year 2000/2001.

Progress to June 2001

2
During the first part of the year we have concentrated on carrying out the audit of the Council’s Best Value Performance Plan. Work has also commenced on our performance management and corporate governance work. During the second half of the year we will continue with our performance management work and carry out our audit of the Council’s financial statements. The current position in relation to each of the main elements of the audit plan is summarised in Exhibit 1 overleaf. 

Conclusion

3
The exhibit shows that we have completed some of our audit programme although a significant proportion of work is scheduled to be undertaken in the second half of the year. Most work will be completed for inclusion in our management letter to members in December.   

Exhibit 1  Summary of progress

Our work to date has concentrated on the audit of the Best Value Performance Plan. Work has commenced in other areas but a number of reviews are not scheduled to commence until the second half of the year.

	Agreed output
	Position at June 2001

	Best Value Performance Plan 
	Final report to be issued on 30 June and presented to Cabinet on 10 July.

	Better services for vulnerable older people 
	Study scheduled to commence in October.

	Collection of arrears
	Audit well underway with draft report planned for end of August. 

	Early retirement/severance
	Preparatory work undertaken. Main audit work to be carried out in October.

	Information Society
	On-going monitoring of progress on this project.

	Follow up of previous studies VFM studies including:

· Social Services management arrangements

· Education management arrangements

· Planning school places

· School attendance and exclusions

· Asset management

· Probity in planning
	Work scheduled for September/October.

	Review of corporate governance arrangements
	Audit well underway with draft report planned for end of August.

	New decision making structures 
	On-going monitoring of progress on implementing the new structures and procedures.

	Internal Audit review
	Work scheduled for July/August with draft report planned for September.

	Health Act flexibilities
	Completed self assessment checklist with Social Services Department. Short report to be produced in near future.

	Final accounts audit
	Work programmed to start in October.

	Performance indicators audit
	Work programmed to start in September.


In addition to the main audit programme outlined above, we have carried out an additional study on Housing Management Arrangements. The draft report on this subject has been issued and an action planning workshop to determine the way forward will be held on 9 July 2001.
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